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AUC.57/06
2005/06 STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS – UPDATE ON AUDIT ISSUES
The Director of Corporate Services (Mrs Brown) introduced report CORP.59/06 providing an update on the outstanding uncertainties affecting the signing off of the 2005/06 Statement of Accounts.

The Head of Financial Services (Ms McGregor) reported that an amended Statement of Accounts for 2005/06 had been produced and copies were available for Members at the meeting.

She reminded Members that at the last meeting of the Committee on 28 September 2006 the Audit Commission had presented its Annual Governance Report, including a draft unqualified opinion on the Council’s financial Statements.  It also, however, stated that there were a number of uncertainties which needed to be resolved before the Accounts could be signed off.

At that meeting it had been hoped that the Statement of Accounts would be signed off by the statutory deadline of 30 September 2006, albeit that no guarantees were given.  Despite a considerable amount of work having been carried out, the Audit Commission had been unable to sign off the 2005/06 Statement of Accounts. 

Ms McGregor then updated the Committee on the issues surrounding the individual uncertainties and the position regarding the bank reconciliation.

The Council had now addressed all of the material issues raised by the Audit Commission, the revised Statement of Accounts was with the Auditors and it was hoped that the Audit Commission could give a verbal update to the Committee that the 2005/06 Accounts could now be satisfactorily signed off.

The Chairman asked whether Members wished to have sight of the amended Statement of Accounts now or, alternatively, take the document with them at the end of the meeting.  Members agreed to the latter course of action.

Ms Meyer (Audit Manager) said that the Audit Commission had not been able to discuss the report with the authority in advance of the meeting due to a very short timescale.

She confirmed that the Audit Commission was not now doing any further substantive audit work.  The final review was underway and it was hoped that Mr Heap would be able to give his opinion in the very near future.

Referring to the Bank Reconciliation, Ms Meyer reiterated the comments previously made by Mr Heap that in terms of the final accounts audit extensive substantive audit work had been carried out to mitigate the risk in respect of the bank reconciliation.  The Bank Reconciliation was regarded as an essential element of internal control, and until it was produced in a format showing the movement between the ledger and the bank statements to be due to timing differences only which they could easily recognise uncertainty would remain with an impact on audit time and fees, and possibly the audit opinion.  She wished to make it clear that the remaining issues related to the Council’s ability to provide the assurance necessary for the authority’s own internal control purposes.

In response, Mrs Brown said that the traditional format would continue to be produced until the Audit Commission was content.  A small ‘unreconciled’ balance remained on the traditional format which dated back to May and which was being investigated.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations -

1. Members questioned whether the Bank Reconciliation issue identified was as a result of ongoing problems with the Financial Management System and whether the system was ‘fit for purpose’.  If not, then that should be raised with the manufacturers.  They further sought clarification as to whether the system was being used satisfactorily by other local authorities and whether those authorities were experiencing similar audit problems.

In response Mrs Brown confirmed that the system was in use in other local authorities.  She undertook to investigate the points raised and, if possible, report to the next meeting of the Committee.   An assurance was required from the manufacturers that the system was correct for audit.

Ms Meyer added that it was a key matter of internal control to ensure that specific assurances were in place on the bank reconciliation.

2. In response to a question, Ms Meyer advised that the bank reconciliation issue would not be resolved until a clear and obviously balanced reconciliation could be produced.   However, that would not delay the signing off of the 2005/06 Statement of Accounts as additional assurance.

3. Referring to Section 2.5 of the report (the potential overstatement of the value of fixed asset additions in the year arising from the capitalisation of revenue costs), Members asked why the challenge regarding the post excavation archaeological work arising from the Millennium Project had only now been raised.

In response, Ms Meyer said that the audit was based upon material items.  Previously that work had fallen below the level of materiality, however, that had not been the case this year.

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services (Mr Egan) explained his understanding of the position regarding the Millennium Project.

4. Members questioned the level of materiality.  Mrs Brown added that she had asked for that information as she had been made aware that there were other uncertainties remaining and she wished to know what they were and what the level of materiality was in order that Officers could take action on items which may potentially become material in preparation for next year’s accounts.  It was her understanding that other local authorities were provided with a materiality figure.

Ms Meyer replied that it was risk based and dependent upon a number of items.  The level of materiality would change each year and therefore it was not possible to provide a figure.  She had previously provided details of the Auditing Standard on Materiality to Mrs Brown.   She also advised that the Audit Commission would liase with Council Finance staff to provide information on what the remaining uncertainties were.

Members asked that they be provided with a copy of the Auditing Standard on Materiality and that Mrs Brown investigate that aspect with the other authorities in Carlisle’s family group.

5. The Finance and Performance Management Portfolio Holder noted that on occasion the Audit Commission felt it necessary to obtain further advice from their Technical Team.  He questioned why the Council was not provided with copies of the Technical Team’s responses.

Mr Egan added that it was important for the Council to know that the position put to the Technical Team reflected absolutely the Council’s position.

In response, Ms Meyer explained that the Audit Commission’s Technical Team was an internal resource for the Audit Commission.   Technical reports were written for internal reference – this was then used by the audit team to report the required action by the authority to resolve that issue.  Regarding the latter point, Ms Meyer would be happy to agree with the Council the content  of issues put to the Technical Team.

6. A Member referred to the query regarding the number of Schedule Monument Consents provided to the Council in respect of the Millennium Project work and why the costs of the post excavation work may need to be apportioned between Tullie House, the Gallery and the Irish Gate Bridge.

Mrs Brown said that the treatment of the archaeological works as capital expenditure had been accepted by the Audit Commission on 3 November 2006.  There remained an outstanding query regarding the number of Schedule Monument Consents provided to the Council covering the Millennium Project work.  Depending on the outcome, the costs of the work may have to be split.

7. That a meeting of the Committee be convened on 12 December 2006 to consider the signing off  of the 2005/06 Statement of Accounts, subject to a response having been received from the Auditors.

8. Members wished to place on record their thanks to members of the Finance Team for the considerable amount of work undertaken over recent weeks.

RESOLVED – (1) That the current position on the audit opinion for the 2005/06 Statement of Accounts be noted.

(2) That the Director of Corporate Services submit a report to the next meeting of the Committee in response to the issues raised by Members regarding the Financial Management System as detailed at point 1 above.

(3) That the Committee be provided with details of the Auditing Standard on Materiality.

(4) That the content of issues to be put to the Audit Commission’s Technical Team be agreed with the City Council prior to their submission.

(5) That a further meeting of the Committee be convened on 12 December 2006 to consider the signing off of the 2005/06 Statement of Accounts, subject to a response having been received from the Audit Commission.

(6) That the above resolutions of the Committee be referred to the Executive.







